
 
P O L I  C  E D E  P  A R T M E N T  

36 SOviatt Street ⚫ HudsonOhio 44236 ⚫ 3303421800 ⚫ Fax 3303421821 

Date: 04/29/2025 

To: City Council 

CC: Thomas Sheridan, City Manager 

From: Perry Tabak, Chief of Police 

Reference: Police Fleet Vehicle Upfitting  

I am requesting approval for an expenditure of $66,285.75 for the upfitting of three 

replacement police vehicles. These vehicles were ordered in 2025 as part of our 

department's ongoing fleet management.  The Upfitting was also budgeted in the 2025 

Capital Budget.  

We obtained two quotes for this project as there are only two vendors in our geographic 

area that provide this professional service.  

• Hall Public Safety Upfitters: $66,285.75 

• Fallsway: $66,105.50 

Although Fallsway provided a slightly lower quote, we recommend Hall Public Safety 

Upfitters as our preferred vendor for this project. Hall Public Safety will perform the 

upfitting onsite at the police department, which will alleviate the burden and staff time 

required to transport vehicles back and forth, ensuring a more efficient process. 

Upfitting involves equipping police vehicles with the specialized components required for 

law enforcement operations. This includes emergency lights, sirens, core controllers, 

mounting systems, communication equipment, and other critical tools that ensure officer 

safety, operational efficiency, and readiness for emergency response.  

I would be more than happy to address any questions you may have. 

Thank you, 

 

Chief Perry Tabak  

 

 




